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(Visit depedcalabarzon.ph)  
  

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC   
                                                                           

The regional office and its 23 schools division offices warn the public against 

individuals or groups who illegally use the name/s of regional and division officials 

to ask for financial assistance. 

It has come to the Region’s attention that there are individuals who are 

impersonating DepEd officials and are directly or personally calling supplier/s asking 

for cash donations for various purposes. 

Enforcement authorities have been alerted about the scam or modus being 

perpetuated by these scheming individuals or groups. 

Should anyone encounter transactions or solicitations of similar nature, 

please report immediately through (02) 8682-2114 or at email address: 

pau.calabarzon@deped.gov.ph 
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